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Summer 2024
Dear Candidate,

Congratulations on passing the first step towards employment with the New York State
Department of Parks, Recreation, and Historical Preservation. If you are successful in
obtaining a position within this department you will become a part of a long and
distinguished history of protecting the visitors to our lakes, rivers, pools, campground
waterfronts, and ocean facilities.

After you have successfully obtained a position in a facility, please take the time to fill
out this application to become a member of the union. The New York State Lifeguard
Corps is affiliated with the United University Professions (UUP) and the New York
State United Teachers (NYSUT). As your union, we have successfully negotiated
contracts, increased wages, improved working conditions, and provided representation
for all our members across the state. We look forward to providing the same level of
services to you in the future.

In accordance with the decision in Janus v. AFSCME, and with language adopted in the
state budget, those who are not registered members of the union will not be entitled to
any benefits above and beyond the negotiated agreement provided by the union to dues
paying members. If you are not a member of the union, you will have to provide for
your own representation during disciplinary procedures. The union will still negotiate
the contract for all employees and provide for the enforcement of the provisions
contained therein. We believe it is crucial for all members to join so we can continue to
represent you to the best extent possible.

You can complete the application by following the QR Code:
EHEm
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You can find our website at: http://nyslifeguard.ny.aft.org
If you ever have any questions, or need union representation, please email us at:
nyslifeguardcorps@gmail.com

Best Wishes,
Ryan Clark
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